
April 20, 2021

To: Chair and members of the Board, Toronto and Region Conservation Authority,

I am writing to urge you to take action on a long-neglected project. There is a dam roughly one 

kilometre from the mouth of Etobicoke Creek. The dam was constructed by the Toronto Golf Club in 

1913. This dam is an impassable barrier to the movement of fish, and its removal has been planned 

for many years. The TRCA publication “Greening Our Watersheds: Revitalization Strategies for 

Etobicoke and Mimico Creeks” features the removal of this dam as a case study of how the creek is 

being rehabilitated. Sadly the removal, scheduled for 2002, never happened.

An excerpt from that publication is attached.

CCFEW is asking for a fresh commitment from the TRCA to get this project started before the 

twentieth anniversary of the originally planned date.

Sincerely,

Brian Bailey

President, CCFEW

c.c. Toronto Councillor Mark Grimes

Mississauga Councillor Stephen Dasko

Citizens Concerned About the Future of the Etobicoke Waterfront
6 Meaford Avenue, Toronto, Ontario  M8V 2H5
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